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JUN 14 s

John Williamson, M.P.

Chair

Standing Committee on Public Accounts
House of Commons

Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0A6

Dear Mr. Williamson:

The Royal Canadian Mounted Police (RCMP) continues to make progress in
addressing the Committee’s recommendations related to Committee Report 5:
~quipping Officers of the Royal Ca1 lian Mounted Police. In April 2022,

we provided the Committee with responses to all recommendations, with a
commitment to return in six months (September 2022) to confirm our
compliance with } :ommendation 2 on the distribution and availability of
hard body armour (HBA):

The RCMP should provide the Committee with a report a) outlining the
progress of its national standard for the distribt " »n and availability of
hard body armour; and b) confirming that it has the proper information
to ensure its compliance. Additionally, that a final report be presented to
the Committee.

On November 30, 2022, the Office of the Auditor General (OAG) published

an updated report, available at www.oag-bvg.gc.ca/internet/ag-
measures/recommendations-en.html, which confirmed that the RCMP

had fully implemented all recommendations with the exception of its
recommendation at paragraph 5.36 relating to using a national-level system to
trac :he st . >nof HBA, which was previously found to not have been fully
imp r i 1

We have delayed our response to the Standing Committee on Public Accounts
to include an update that incorporates the information from the latest OAG
publication. ‘

The OAG’s update confirmed that the RCMP had implemented an operational
standard for assigning HBA to individual frontline members; however, it also
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